Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors
Work Session Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2014
7:00pm

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their regularly scheduled Work
Session meeting on Tuesday, March 18, 2014 at the Municipal Building, 783 South Geyers
Church Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Anna Dale, Chairman
Mike Geyer, Vice-Chairman
Ronald Kopp, Chairman
Steve Letavic, Township Manager
Jeff Burkhart, Codes/Zoning Officer
Beth Graham, Office Manager
Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer
Mark Stewart, Solicitor

Absent: Bart Shellenhamer, Member; Doug Gellatly, Member
Salute the Flag

REGULAR MEETING
Citizens Input - None

Approval of Minutes — March 3, 2014

Mr. Geyer motioned to approve the March 3, 2014 minutes with a change to reflect Ron Kopp
as a member, Anna Dale as Chairman and Mike Geyer as Vice-Chairman, Mr. Kopp
seconded. Motion approved.

Code Zoning Officer — Jeff Burkhart

Letter of Extension — School Heights Village

Mr. Kopp motioned to accept the request until August 20, 2014, Mr. Geyer seconded. Motion
approved.

Letter of Extension — Living Hope Church
Mr. Kopp motioned to accept the request until July 12, 2014, Mr. Geyer seconded. Motion
approved.

Manager’s Report — Steve Letavic

Proposed Ag Zoning Ordinance

Residents filled the meeting room for the Planning Commission meeting held on March 17,
2014 to voice their concerns and suggestions of the proposed ordinance. The Planning
Commission members will gather the information and submit it to the Board of Supervisors
for the Public Hearing on April 7™

Gaming Grant Awarded

Mr. Letavic informed the board that Londonderry Township was successful in their Gaming
Grant application and has been awarded $250,000 towards the purchase of a new tanker
truck for the fire company.
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Infrastructure Bank Loan Awarded

Mr. Letavic informed the board that Londonderry Township was successful in their application
and has been awarded a low-interest loan in the amount of $925,000 for the replacement of
three bridges on Beagle, Hollendale and Braeburn Road. Design and permitting will begin
once the paperwork has been received.

New Business - None
Old Business - None

Mrs. Dale adjourned the regular meeting to Executive Session at 8:10pm.
Executive Session adjourned at 9:15pm.

The Regular Meeting reconvened at 9:16pm. Mrs. Dale motioned to adjourn the meeting at
9:16pm, Mr. Geyer seconded. Motion approved.



